School Lane Community Association, Hadlow Down
Minutes of the Meeting (AGM) held on 
Tuesday 9th June 2009 at 7.30 pm
At 13 School Lane, Hadlow Down
Apologies: 
Di Kempson, Drew McCann, Bob, Alan (no 11).
Attending:  
David Gibson (WDC), Malcolm Burt (Chair), Marion Bayly, Chris McMahon (Treasurer), Jill McMahon (Secretary), Tiffany, Andy Matthews, Barry Richardson
1
Chairman’s report:

Happy with progress - aware that progress has been a little slow otherwise satisfactory.
2
Treasurer’s report:

SLCA accounts have been audited.  Auditor pleased with the way in which SLCA books are kept – all tally correctly.

3
Election of Officers:

David Gibson spoke about the progress of the group – praised the group for their progress so far considering the small size of the group.


Chair – Malcolm – proposed by Marion, seconded by Chris.

Treasurer – Chris – proposed by Jill, seconded by Marion.

Secretary – Jill - proposed by Chris, seconded by Tiffany.
Secretary (IT support) – Barry – proposed by Malcolm, seconded by Jill.
The above were all re-elected for a further year.

4
Correspondence:

None received.  Expecting a letter regarding compact launch night at the beginning of June.
5
WRAG:
Chris spoke about the various groups that make up WRAG – how working together can benefit the various areas and peoples’ lives by forming close links, learning more about fund-raising and enabling action through knowledge.

6
Community Garden:
Water pipe and electric ducting now in place – the ground has been levelled.  Chris has spoken to Guy Davies re connecting the water by the time the Village Fayre takes place. 
7
Home Improvements:
Doors now supplied and fitted.  Path and soakaway to the flats appear to be working well although not put to a thorough test as yet. 
8
Any other business:
David Gibson spoke about relocating tenants from larger properties and downsizing to more manageable housing, particularly for the elderly.  Asked us to think of what incentives could be offered to encourage moves.
Asked if Jill could attend a seminar on Wednesday 19th June at Uckfield Civic Centre regarding this issue.  Seminar to be hosted by Nicola Levitt from WDC.  Marion and Tiffany expressed an interest in attending also.

Chris informed the group that WDC has reduced the rent increase from 6.2% to 4.7%  It is due to be further decreased to 3.1%, this being due largely to WRAG and other Wealden groups’ involvement in discussions with WDC and all working together to find a satisfactory agreement.
The meeting closed at 20.25 hours.  
Date of next meeting: Monday 13th July 2009 at 7.00 pm at no 13 School Lane.
12th July 2009
